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California Western Baldwin 2-8-2 #45 is seen here in Fort Bragg, California in July 1965. The railroad acquired the 

Mikado from the Medford Corporation in Oregon early that year. The 45 was built in 1924 and still sees service on the 

northern California short line. ïPhotographer Unknown/Andrew Novak Collection.  
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Upcoming PRS Events: 
 

Dec 14: Christmas Banquet & Fundraiser in Downey at the  
Los Amigos Country Club.  
 

Dec 14: Deadline for Wheel Clicks submissions for the 
January Issue (See contact information below). 
 

Dec 20: ERHA Meeting 7:30 PM at South Pasadena Library 
with ERHA (1055 El Centro Street). 
 

Jan 8: January Board Meeting 7:30 PM at the Museum in 
San Dimas (210 West Bonita Avenue). 
 

Jan 9: Wheel Clicks mailing  10:00 AM in San Dimas 
(210 West Bonita Avenue) (909) 394-0616. 
(The mailing parties are now on Thursday!)  
 

Jan 25: Excursion to San Diego on the National Forum. 
 
 
 

December Meeting Program by Russ Davies  

There will be no PRS Meeting in December, however, the 

ERHA will be meeting on December 20, at the South 

Pasadena Library.  
 

 

Submission of Material for Wheel Clicks 

Stories, information, and photos for Wheel Clicks should be 

sent directly to the editor at the contact information below. If 

mailing in items, please include a self-addressed stamped 

envelope or material will be considered a donation. Inclusion 

of said material is at the sole discretion of the editor and may 

be edited or serialized due to space constraints. Due to the 

editors time constraints, any material not sent via electronic 

format may not be included since it would have to be re-

typed. Thank You!  
 

Andrew Novak - Editor  

P.O. Box 2383 Downey, CA 90242 

Or via email at rtd1121@yahoo.com 
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Setbacks, Challenges, and a New Year 

By Marti Ann Draper 
 

I want to wish each of you the very happiest of holi-

days, a Merry Christmas and an exciting, train-filled 

New Year!  
 

It was late in the evening of November 15, 2019, when 

Amtrak train 562 for November 16 was spotted on the 

Service and Inspection track at 8th Street.  A Charger 

locomotive lead an eight-car consist which included an 

Amfleet Business Class car, six Horizon cars, and ex-

UP Pullman-Standard sleeping car, National Forum, 

owned and operated by Pacific Railroad Society. 
 

Matthew Allen had vacuumed the carpets and cleaned 

all the sinks and mirrors; Noelle Allen had dusted eve-

rything.  Russell Homan, who had supervised the pub-

licity and sales for the trip and had made all of the tick-

ets and badges, besides doing the required periodic lu-

brication and mechanical tests, had carried his refriger-

ator out into the yard, put it onto the Forum and it was 

chilling the sodas.  I had spread clean linen and ar-

ranged flowers for each of the section tables and 

rooms.  The lights glowed warmly.  We were ready for 

a great day on the rails. 
 

After a passenger train has been put together, it under-

goes a Class 1 air test and thorough inspection.   It was 

during this inspection that an Amtrak carman, extreme-

ly alert, heard what he thought was an air leak.  He 

carefully tracked this down to a hairline crack in one of 

the fittings attached to one of our air cylinders. 
 

He then initiated several single car and single truck 

tests to gauge the rate of the leak.  Various parts of the 

system were isolated, and the subject structure tested 

numerous times.  It was decided that this fitting could 

not hold the pressure for the required length of time to 

meet Amtrakôs air brake requirements. 
 

Amtrak no longer operates cars with this particular 

type of Budd disc brakes, so it did not have a replace-

ment.  There were no welders on duty who could fix 

the existing part.    
 

It occurred to me that we might have one of those fit-

tings in our baggage car/shop at Dart.   The Amtrak 

Trainmaster very kindly allowed me to go look for it.   

Now, some of you know that our shop at Dart is in a 

very isolated industrial area at the edge of the Union 

Pacific rail yard. 

Transients, vandals and thieves have been known to 

pass through the area with abandon.  I was not looking 

forward to going there in the dark. 
 

ñMatt,ò I told him, ñyou have to go with me.  You need 

to hold the flashlight and be my bodyguard.ò His first 

reaction was a little incredulous. 
 

However, he came along and performed beautifully.   

We went to the darkened tracks at Dart, and crawled 

into the baggage car.  Thank goodness Will Walters 

had spent weeks and months organizing the parts in a 

strict manner years ago.   We could tell immediately 

that the part we needed was not there. So, thatôs how 

Excursion 557 ended that morning.   
 

I was reminded of all the tough times we have had run-

ning cars.  Of the night we were wiring the Forum with 

the main 480 cables, came back in the morning and 

found three of the twelve cables had been stolen.  Of 

the night in Spokane when the toilet drain backed up 

and I had to get on the ground with a pole to unblock it 

before the Portland segment of the Builder got into 

town.  Of the time the Forum was on the point of an 

unprotected move at Seattle and was crashed and de-

railed in a collision between Train 8ôs equipment and 

the Sounder locomotives in the station.  And of all the 

many, many challenges that are thrown in front of us 

each and every day we run historic cars. 
 

ñItôs kind of a game,ò said Matt, not realizing how right 

he was.  But noting everyoneôs disappointment, he add-

ed, ñNot really.ò  
 

A few days have gone by now, and the shock of losing 

that trip has diminished a little. 
 

We are replacing the fitting with a brand new one, 

which our AAR certified air brake contractors assure us 

is the latest and best type. 
 

After we have affected this repair, the Forum will be 

subjected to its annual inspection.  This inspection is 

comprehensive and will include a single-car air test.  

The independent Amtrak-designated inspector will go 

over everything with a fine tooth comb.   
 

We are going to ask for Excursion 557 to be resched-

uled for Saturday, January 25.  Hopefully, those of you 

who were signed up can come on that day.  We will be 

riding along, smiling and pretending that this is all just 

as easy as pie.  
 

But you know better. 
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The National Forum had been cleaned from top to bottom, 

stocked with fresh linen, the coffee was brewed and the pas-

tries were arrayed on trays, and the flowers were put in each 

room beneath the warm glow of 32 volt incandescent lights, 

ready for the guests who never came. 

-Marti Ann Draper Photo 

National Forum, coupled to private 

car Silver Iris, just before it was 

switched into train 562 for the trip to 

San Diego on  

Friday, November 15, 2019.  

ïMarti Ann Draper Photo 

 


